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Volume 15 Issue 6l, June 1, 2015 

For more Club information visit the club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

Official newsletter of 

A Happy 356 
Ralph Hadley found a cool fisheye app for his iPhone and caught this 356 happy to 

be on the road again after the long cold winter!!! 
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What’s in this issue? 

  

  Calendar of Events  - pages 3, 4 

 Board Meeting Change—page 4 

 Club Events in June—page 5/6/7 

 Non– Club Events in June—page 7 

 Cursing Connecticut —page 8 

 Kachel Tech Session—page 9 

 May 20 Loafers Lunch  - page 9 

 Porsche of Nashua Rally—page 10 

 

   

Presidents Message 

 

TYP356ne  Officers 

President– Tom Tate 

Vice President– Peter Venuti 

Secretary—Peter French 

Treasurer—Dennis McGurk 

Membership Chairman—Allen Sisson 

Website Coordinator Gordon Nichols 

Newsletter Editor –Ed Tobolski 

Event Calendar—open 

Directors at large-  

Norman T. Brust 

Louis Frate  

Ralph Hadley 

Jeff Leeds 

 Holiday Party Request - page 10 

 Save the Date—page 11 

 Martha’s Vineyard Survey - page 11 

 We Can Save Them All— page 12 

 Where Do We Live - page 13 

 For Sale/ Wanted  - page 14 

 Club Items Available — page 15 

  Club Sponsors - page 16 

 

With the weather in summer mode, our Tubs are seeing lots 

of travel. Check the Club schedule and join us. The June Board 
meeting will be held on Sat. June 6th, at Christina’s Café at 22 
South St, Westborough MA at 8:00 am. All are welcome and 
any non Board  member attending will get their breakfast free. 
This has been scheduled in Westborough so that we can all 
participate in the drive to Wright’s Chicken Farm that begins at 
9:30 am. We’re expecting quite a crowd so come join us. If 
your Tub isn’t up to the drive, bring your daily driver. We’d 
love to see you.  
 

Plans are being finalized for the first annual TYP356NE Club 
Day/Picnic on Aug 23, so save the date. We are expecting to 
make this event an annual activity on the schedule every year 
and you’ll want to be at the first one. More info to follow.   
 

The frenzy of rising prices on our Tubs has slowed a bit as the 
market seems to now be chasing early Porsche 911’s. That is a 
good thing because now we can drive our cars without having 
to raise our insurance coverage every month. After the long 
winter it’s easy to forget that these cars are such a ball to 
drive and keep up easily with modern traffic. Get out and en-
joy the driving season, you’ll be glad that you did. See you on 
the road. KTF  Tom Tate 
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2015 Calendar of events 

Events highlighted in blue are not TYP356ne sponsored events 

June 
 

 Thursday, June 4, 5pm – 9pm—New Porsche Model Event— Endicott Estate, 656 East St, Dedham, MA 
02026, see page 7 for details. 

 

 Saturday, June 6th — Board Meeting -  8:00am – 9:30am, Christina's Cafe, 22 South Street, 
Westborough, MA. , see bottom of page 4 for details 

  

 Saturday, June 6th- 10am - 2pm- Cruise to lunch at Wrights Chicken Farm, 84 Inman Road, Harris-
ville, RI.   Bob & Lisa Siegel, see page 5 for details. 

 Sunday, June 7th– Porsche of Nashua 7th Annual Auto Show– see details at the following website- 
                       http://vetscount.org/events/7th-annual-porsche-of-nashua-auto-show/  

 Saturday June 13th-  Cars and Coffee—Herb Chambers Lexus of Sharon. 

 Sunday, June 14th, 1pm - 4pm, BBQ – Allen Sisson & Mary Grace, 11 Spruce Way, Medfield, MA., see 
page 6 for details. 

 Wednesday, June 17, 10:30am - 1pm   Loafers Lunch, see page 6 for details 

 Sunday, June 21st, 10am - 2pm -  MOT German Car Day, 15 Newton St  Brookline, MA. ,Tom Tate 

 Thursday, June 25th/26th, Hemming’s Motor News, Cruise Night, Bennington VT. - Main St, Benning-
ton, VT 05201. Cruise parking behind the Hemming's Sunoco Filling Station on Main Street.          
Tour Coordinator: Bill Collins, see page 7 for details. 

 

 Saturday, June 27, 1pm - 4pm, BBQ – at the home of Craig Bush, 54 Pearl St., Mystic CT. 
      Peter Venuti and Bob DiCorpo to organize drive. (rain date Sunday, 28th)-  See page 7 for details. 

  

 July 
 

 Tuesday, July 7th — Board Meeting -  MET Bar and Grill, 400 Legacy Place, Dedham, MA. 02027 

 Saturday, July 11, 10am – 3pm. Under The Hood with Wayne Carini -Heritage Gardens, Sandwich, MA  
Join Wayne Carini, master restorer, owner and operator of three specialty restoration shops, and the star 

of the TV series Chasing Classic Cars to go inside the world of elite car restorers and collectors. He will 

share how his father Bob’s work as an auto restorer influenced him from a young age and will discuss 

his father’s early 1960s restoration of the 1927 Lincoln Sport Touring car in Heritage’s collection. This 

car has recently been reactivated and will be displayed especially for this program. Learn what drives 

Wayne’s personal collecting, and hear stories illustrating all of the collecting motives explored in the 

Driven to Collect exhibit, including the thrill of the chase, defining a collection, and pursuing value. He 

will also explore the impact of condition and restoration on auto collecting. 

 Saturday July 11th –Cars and Coffee– Herb Chambers Flagship Mercedes-Benz of Lynnfield.  

 Sunday, July 12, 8am - 2pm- Endicott Estate Car Show, The Endicott Estate, East Street, Dedham, MA. 
Tom Tate & Lisa Siegel 

 

 Wednesday, July 15, Noon - 3pm   Loafers Lunch   

 Saturday, July 18th, 10am - 1pm-  RETRO AUTOMOTIVE BBQ at Retro Automotive Claremont, NH 
03743. Steve Restelli & Matt Alldredge. Details still being finalized (Pig Roast right in our parking 
lot). Possible overnight event as there are several hotels in the area with fireworks and cocktails at 
Matts house in the evening. 

 Sunday, July 26th, 11am - 3pm - Misselwood Concours,  Endicott College 376 Hale Street, Beverly, 
MA 01915 

August 
 

 Tuesday, August 4th— Board Meeting -  MET Bar and Grill, 400 Legacy Place, Dedham, MA. 02027 

 Saturday August 8th– Cars and Coffee– Herb Chambers Infiniti of Westborough. 

http://vetscount.org/events/7th-annual-porsche-of-nashua-auto-show/
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2015 Calendar of events, continued 

 Sunday, August 9th, 1pm - 3pm -  Founders Day—Blue Hills drive and catered lunch. 
            Ken & Gloria Nykiel 

 Tuesday, August 18th, Noon - 3pm   Loafers Lunch ~ Northern ~ Alex Dearborn 
            12 Captain's Way Kittery Point, ME 03905 

 Sunday, August 23, 11am - 3pm - First Annual TYP356ne Club Day. ~ see page 11 
      Endicott Estate, 656 East St, Dedham, MA 02026.  Dennis McGurk and Ed Tobolski.  

 

September  
 

  Saturday,  September 5, 12pm - 3pm   Unobtanium Open House - Adam Wright 
            14 W Shore St. Ravena, NY 12143 

 Sunday, September 6, All day -  Lime Rock - Cars in The Park,  Tom Tate 

 Tuesday, September 8th, 6pm - 8pm   Board Meeting- 
           The MET Bar and Grill 400 Legacy Place Dedham, MA 02027 

 Saturday September 12th– Cars and Coffee– Herb Chambers BMW of Sudbury. 

 Saturday, September 12th– PCA, Northeast Region, Concours Day,  9am – 2pm,  -Larz Anderson Auto      
Museum, 15 Newton Street, Brookline, MA. 

 

 Saturday, September 12th- Cape Cod Ecotours of Barnstable  Paul Vincent and Chip Bechtold 
           Boat ride, 2hr plus drive.  11am -  then lunch Mattakeese Warf. Limit 25 people. 

 Wednesday, September 16th, 10:30am - 1:30pm   Loafers Lunch ~ Northern ~ Lindsey Carol 

 Wednesday, September 16th -19th, Southern Drive, GA,  Bill Collins, Tom Tate, Jeff Leed’s 

 Sunday, September 20th, 9:30am - 1pm-  DYPD, TBD ~ Bob DiCorpo and Bill Sooter 
 

 October 
 

 Saturday, Oct 3rd—All day   MEISTER TECH & German BBQ,  Peter Venuti 

 Tuesday, Oct. 6th— Board Meeting -  MET Bar and Grill, 400 Legacy Place, Dedham, MA. 02027 

 Saturday October 10th— Cars and Coffee– Herb chambers of Hingham 

 Wednesday, Oct 14th—10:30am - 2pm   Loafers Lunch ???? 

 Friday, October 30 to Sunday, November 1st,- Hilton Head Island Concours 

 

 November 
 

 Tuesday, November 3rd— Board Meeting -  MET Bar and Grill, 400 Legacy Place, Dedham, MA. 02027 
 

 December 
 

 Tuesday, December 1st— Board Meeting -  MET Bar and Grill, 400 Legacy Place, Dedham, MA. 02027  
 
 
               For more information visit the club website  -   www.TYP356ne.org   

June Board Meeting Change 

 The TYP356NE monthly board meeting has been changed to 8:00am – 9:30am on Saturday, June 6. It  

will be held at Christina's Cafe, 22 South Street, Westborough, MA. The date was changed from June 2nd 

to this date to coincide with the June Loafer's Lunch to Wright's Chicken Farm restaurant in Harrisville, 

Rhode Island. The board meeting will be a breakfast meeting, followed by the cruise to the Loafer's 

Lunch, see page 5.  Members are invited to the Board meeting, but please let Tom Tate know if you're 

going so he can add you to the headcount. 
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Club Events in June 

June 6th Tour to Wright’s Chicken Farm Restaurant 

We hope that you are all enjoying your cars and the great weather! Bob and 

I will be hosting a run to lunch at Wrights Chicken Farm on Sat. June 6th 

from 10 am - 2 Pm.  

 

Wright’s Chicken Farm is located at 84 Inman Road, Harrisville RI.  

The Tour’s meeting point is at the McDonald’s on the corner of Rt. 9/ Rt. 30- 

166 East Main Street, Westboro, MA 01581. We will meet at 10:00pm and promptly depart at 10:30 am.  

Note- McDonalds does not have a gas station so make sure to fill up before you get there.  

 

Bob and I will take you on a scenic drive through Westboro, Grafton, North-

bridge, Uxbridge, Blackstone to RI to Wrights Chicken Farm.  

Wrights has been in business for over 50 years with a RI traditional family style 

dinner. The  menu features roasted chicken, shell macaroni, crisp garden salad 

with Wrights own original dressing, "THE BEST FRIES" and rolls, all for $11.40, 

tax and drink not included. This is an all you can eat lunch!  Note - there are no 

vegan or seafood alternatives offered to their menu  

 

Please let us know by the email address below if you will be joining us so that 

we can make the Reservation for all of us to sit together.  We look forward to 

seeing you!  

 

Driving Directions from McDonalds to Wrights:  Drive time : about 1.5hr-2hr. 

Rt. 30 West Southboro/ Westboro 

stay straight as we go through Westboro center  

Continue to 30 West North Grafton- second right in rotary center... 

Pass by the Tufts Veterinary Farm and Cummings school for animals 

Enter Grafton - Stay on 30 West until  

At Second light follow 122-140 South Grafton Uxbridge  

Stay towards the left at the fork in the Road 

122 South 

Northbridge Providence RI  follow 122 South- Bear Right with Road  

122 South Uxbridge Providence RI follow until you enter Northbridge 

Continue straight South 122 Uxbridge Woonsocket RI  

( Entering 122 Blackstone)  

Take Right onto 146A South N Smithfield Providence RI  

Continue 146A South  

to First set of Lights: ( Burrville RI) Take Right - South 102,  

Continue Straight until The Wrights Chicken Farm - sign on Right  

Take Right onto Inman Road and arrive at Wrights Farm on your left hand side.  

There is a HUGE parking lot for all 356 Members on the Right hand side for a photo opportunity. 

Lisa and Bob Siegel —-   Lisa.Siegel007@gmail.com  
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Wednesday, June 17th, Loafers Lunch 
Monadnock Region of New Hampshire Loafers Lunch, 10am – 1pm 

  
Similar to last year, Tom Clark will lead a drive through some of the Monadnock region. The group will 

meet at the Plaza at the junction of NH 101 and 202 at 10 am, the same as last year. The drive will end in 

Hancock, NH, at Fiddleheads Cafe. Both the drive and lunch at Fiddleheads were big hits in 2014.          

(so why mess with a good thing??) 

 Please email Tom at thomasclark36@gmail.com with a headcount so he can let the cafe know how many 

are coming and to know how many to watch for at the start. 

Tom Clark 

June 12th Sisson/Grace BBQ 
 

In only 2 weeks our annual TYP356ne club barbeque will be held at our home in Medfield, MA. Any cur-

rent club member and their guests are invited to sign up to attend this event. Just send an email to me 
at:  asisson@angell.org with the number in your party to sign up.  We are looking forward to seeing 
many of you there. 
  
  
Details below for the Allen Sisson/Mary Grace Barbeque 
  
When: Sunday June 14, 2015 from 1 PM to 4 PM. 
  
Where: 11 Spruce Way, Medfield, MA  02052.  Some GPS say to 
turn right on Spruce Way.  It’s actually a left and #11 is at the end 
on the right. 
  
Menu:  A variety of beverages along with Memphis-Style ribs, 
Jerk Chicken, Pulled Pork, and all the fixin’s catered by Blue-
Ribbon Bar BQ.  
  
Parking: There is plenty of parking on the cull-de-sac in front of 
our house for non-356s and on the lawn up the driveway for 356s.  
  
This Barbeque event is rain or shine.  
  
The maximum number of people at this barbeque event is 50. This year we are asking for a donation of 
$15.00 per person that attends the BBQ. 
  
Please email Allen Sisson asisson@angell.org to confirm your barbeque attendance, and let me know of 
schedule conflicts that occur later preventing you 
from attending as there may be a waiting list. 
  
We need a total head count by June 9, 2015 to be able 

to place the food order. 
 
Allen Sisson  and Mary Grace 
 

mailto:asisson@angell.org
mailto:asisson@angell.org
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   New Porsche Model Display -Thursday, June 4, 5pm – 9pm 

Endicott Estate, 656 East St, Dedham, MA 02026  

We have been invited to bring our Tubs to a new model display put on at the Endicott Estate on East St 

in Dedham by Westwood Porsche Audi. The last event I attended there was to show the new Macan SUV 
and was very well done with food and drink catered by a local fine restaurant. I’m not sure what ‘new 
models’ will be there but it looks like a great time to get together if you’re nearby. Besides, sunset isn’t 
until 8:17, time to get home before dark. There are always a few goodies from Porsche for attendees. See 
you there!    Tom Tate  
 

MOT German Car Day, Sunday, June 21st 
15 Newton St  Brookline, MA.  

German Car Day is the first Museum-sponsored show of the season. 

It’s on Father’s Day, so bring your dads, because what dad doesn’t like 
a little German engineering? All proceeds benefit the Larz Anderson 
Auto Museum. Any automobile is invited and encouraged to attend re-
gardless of make, model or year, as long as it’s German. 
  

The show starts at 10am and runs until 2pm. Car registration is $20 
per car and includes the driver and one passenger. If you pre-register 
in advance, the fee is reduced to $15 per car. 
See more at: http://larzanderson.org/events/lawn-events/2015lawnschedule/german15/
#sthash.E2tM6qmd.dpuf 
 

Hemmings Motor News Cruise-in, Thursday June 25th 
Hemmings Headquarters 222 Main St., Bennington, Vermont 

Cruise-Ins are family friendly car gatherings open to all years, all makes and models. It's a relaxed for-

mat and a chance to share your car with a wide variety of car people during the 
beautiful New England summer.  
Trophies are awarded and winners will be featured in Hemmings Motor News! 
Cruise-ins often are cancelled when rain threatens, so it's a good idea to call 800-227
-4373 shortly beforehand to be sure the event is still on. Show Times: 5:30 - 8:00 PM 
No registration is required.  
Cruise parking behind the Hemmings Sunoco Filling Station on Main Street. 
                                                 Coordinator: Bill Collins 

 

June 27th Mystic BBQ in Connecticut 
Saturday, June 27, 1pm – 4pm 

 Hosted by Craig and Amy Bush at their beautiful home at          
54 Pearl St, Mystic, CT 06355 

 

 June is upon us and it's time to think about the Mystic BBQ 

at Craig and Amy Bush's home. June 27th is the date (28th 
rain date) and 12:30 is the start. We have twenty cars at-
tending plus some locals, so the event is full.  If you want 

to attend, send an email to Craig at craigbush@sbcglobal.net, and he will put you on a waiting list. 
 

You will be in one of three groups driving to the event and a follow-up note will give further instruc-
tions and routes. A $15/attendee donation will be requested. The Wooden Boat Show is scheduled at the 
Mystic Seaport that weekend for those interested in a side trip. Many of the boats will be in view from 
our yard. Further info will be forthcoming to the confirmed members. 
Craig Bush 

Non-Club  Events in June 
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Typ356ne Mini-Tour, May 6-8, 2015 

“Cruising Classic Connecticut” 
 

Cruising Classic Connecticut, Typ356ne’s first 

“mini-tour” took  place on May 6-8 and  featured a  
leisurely drive through Southeast Connecticut, a 
relaxed luncheon on a bluff overlooking the scenic 
Connecticut River, plus optional self-guided return 
trips via a great winery, a “Rhine Castle,” or an 
American Impressionist art museum. Those seven 
356s (13 people) who booked at the Griswold Inn in 
Essex enjoyed great meals, a “gemuetlich” bar, live 
music each night and lovely,  historic Essex. Anoth-
er nine members closer to home joined the May 7th 
driving tour and luncheon. 
 
Highlights of the event included the weather itself (perfect!), blossoming trees and gardens, beautiful and 

scenic roads, thirteen 356s, including two ‘56 Speedsters, a rare Karmann 
Hardtop, three blue Cabriolets and several pretty Coupes. Two driving groups 
were led by Greg and Anna Marie Lane (mini-tour organizers) and Paul and 
Jane Ahnell, Paul having provided the “local knowledge” of the Lyme and Had-
dam driving areas. Mid-way along the 1.5 hour tour we took a bio-break at 
Devil’s Hopyard State Park and the tour culminated with lunch in East Had-
dam at the Gelston House, overlooking the Connecticut River.   
 
With no 356s among us being younger than 50 years (Typ356ne should cele-
brate that!!), we had some good opportunities to demonstrate our highly-

specialized mechanical craft, requiring Craig and Amy Bush’s Speedster to be push-started (accelerator 
pump gaskets worn) and Norm and Jan Brust’s Cabriolet to undergo some distributor work (where Bill 
Collins served as a human timing light!). 
 
Those staying at “the Gris” (Lanes, Hannums, Newmans, Nykiels, 
Bill Sooter, the Brusts) plus a few “locals” (Bill and Bill Pickering, Jr., 
Paul and Jane Ahnell) capped the day with a great meal at the Gris-
wold’s library room, where friendships were rekindled and  tall sto-
ries shared. 
 
In retrospect, all concluded the first “mini-tour” was a great success.  
The scale was just right…enough people and 356s to make the ex-
perience memorable but not so many as to make the preparations 
and drive unwieldy.   What next?  “Cruising Connecticut’s Shore-
line” in 2017?     Greg and Anna Marie Lane 
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Tech Session at Kachel Motor Company, May 30th 
 

On Saturday, May 30, 2015 the TYP356ne Club held a Technical ses-

sion at our newest sponsor Kachel Motor Company (KMC). We were 
hosted by Tim Kachel and his great staff in a brick building in Law-

rence, Mass. There were approx-
imately a dozen Porsches and 
members who attended the 
event. KMC occupies 7,000 
square feet of a 45,000 square 
foot brick building in South Law-
rence, Massachusetts. The build-
ing was constructed in the early 
1900s for local sport and enter-
tainment, a Bowling Alley and Pool Hall. It eventually became 
known as the Lawrence Rec Center. Over the years, many good 
times transpired within its walls giving the building a rich aura of 

contentment and gratification. The interior of the building recently went through a complete renovation 
but several of the old interior brick walls still remain. The exterior is unchanged and has an ambience of 

the olden days when Lawrence was a booming textile manufacturing city.  
 
KMC works on all varieties of sports cars including Porsche's (911 and 
356), BMW, Ferrari and Noble's just to name a few. The members were im-
pressed with the facilities and quality of cars that were currently in the 
shop. Tim has a small 
high end car inventory 
for sale. After our ses-
sion, we drove over to 
Salvatore's signature res-
taurant (Sal's Pizza) for a 
Italian lunch. A great 

time was had by all and the club thanks Tim and his 
staff at Kachel Motor Company for hosting the event. 
Ralph Hadley 

           May 20th Loafers Lunch 

The weather was a little cool but a wonderful day overall. Approximately 15 members (YES, that includ-

ed 4 women) showed up at the meeting spot in Newburyport for a very nice Loafers Lunch. The cars 
were admired in the parking lot of Market Basket by people doing their shopping. Peter Venuti held a 
short drivers meeting before we left around 10:00am. We then broke up in 4 groups and proceeded to 
drive down Rt. 1A to Gloucester, Ma. We arrived at Lobsta Land Restaurant. The restaurant was fully 
prepared to handle our group. The service and food was excellent.  
A shout out to Peter for planning this very nice Loafers Lunch. Here are a few pictures of this excellent 
event.    Ralph Hadley 
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Holiday Party Planning January 2016 
 

It’s that time again, while it may seem a bit early to be thinking about a holiday party I can assure you 

it’s not.  If you have been to the holiday party the last two years you know we have held it at the Ando-
ver Country club and while feedback from members has been very positive for both the food and the 
venue we all know variety is the spice of life. So while the easy choice would be to continue using the 
same venue (and we may) the board has decided to try and keep things interesting and solicit the mem-
bership for recommendations on a possible new venue. 
 
With that in mind we are asking for suggestions to be emailed to me (pvenuti@typ356ne.org) that the 
board can review and vote on as a  possible alternative. Now, before you all just flood my inbox with 
suggestions, the venues will need to meet some criteria so no we won’t be going to Jack in the Box and 
the Waldorf is a bit out of our price range. So, when you’re thinking of possible locations, please keep a 
few of these in mind to start. 
 
 Ideally the venue should be in Massachusetts with relatively easy access from a major highway.  
 The function room needs to be able to accommodate somewhere between 65-100 attendees. 

 Clean tasteful décor, a view is always nice. (if you have a photo of the room please feel free to in-
clude it) 

 Good food that you have ideally had at one of their functions recently.  

 Ability to have a cash bar and passed h’orderves. 

 An area with some tables for the traditional holiday grab. 

 As always, reasonably priced room and food.  If you happen to have this information please send it 
along as well. 

 
Of course your willingness to get involved and help make the arrangements carries a lot of weight as 

well. After all this club is only as strong as the sum of our members. 
 
Peter Venuti, vice President 

Porsche of Nashua Rally, May 7th 
  

Ray Ashenhurst worked with the team at Porsche of Nashua to plan a drive from their dealership across 

southern New Hampshire to Paul’s Executive Car Care where they held an intimate car show of about 60 
cars to support Easter Seal’s. Typ356ne had nine members in at-
tendance along with close to twenty other Porsches that joined 
us on the drive starting at the dealership. The ride was wonder-
fully planned and executed by Ray leading us on some great 
roads east across southern New Hampshire then north to Man-
chester in just under two hours.  
As you might imagine a group that large can get separated along 
the way but Ray stopped twice and amazingly he managed to 
pull everyone back together each time. Porsche of Nashua pro-
vided coffee and donuts in the morning and also treated all of 
the attendees that started at the dealership to lunch at the car 
show catered by Paul’s to support Easter Seals.   A big thanks to 
Ray for his efforts in planning this event and getting TYP356ne 
involved.  
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Tour to Martha’s Vineyard Survey 
 

Hi fellow members, I'm Roy Hayes, almost 70. My wife Esther and I, fortunately or maybe not, live on 
Martha's Vineyard. A few years ago I joined the club with the hopes of enjoying your company at some 
of the events and rides you all so much enjoy. But as usual there has always been a reason for me to not 

go off island. That's what happens when you have lived here for 46 years and counting. So while my 
wife and I were taking a spring ride in our 356 coupe I thought that maybe the club members would con-
sider a trip here in the off season. The fall would be the best as the spring offers empty roads but little 
vegetation to look at. So my hope is that a few of you will come for a visit and hopefully encourage me 

to get off this place before I become fertilizer. Thanks. Respectfully. Roy and Lisa Hayes.  
 

   A tour to Martha’s Vineyard would be a great event. However, before Roy starts spending his time to 
set one up we would like to know if there are enough members interested to justify the effort. If you 

think that you might attend a tour on the Vineyard, send me an email at tobolsed@verizon.net, indicating 
your interest. If we get enough interest, then Roy will look into setting up a tour for October.    

Ed Tobolski, editor 

 
Save the Date  

 

Sunday, August 23rd 
 

for the- 
 

First Annual TYP356ne Club Day 
 

 We are working on a fun filled day to be held at the  
Endicott Estate, 656 East St, Dedham, MA 02026 

Our goal is to get as many members and their 356’s in one place for a picnic and some 
other 356 related activities. More details will follow in the next issue of TubTimes.  
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 The 356 Registry just completed the WCSTA contest. One of our members was in the final four but did 
not win. This is their story about the 356A coupe shown below.  
 

I'd like to start with a huge thanks 

for everyone who logged on and vot-
ed. I know it really began about 
Stoddard but in the end it shook up 
the Registry a bit and got a bunch of 
owners enthused about getting back 
to drilling spot welds and bending 
metal. It'll save cars that may not 
otherwise been saved and there'll be 
a few more tubs on the road, friends 
have been made, cars that had no 
chance are being given one. All good. 
 
As I mentioned on the forum this car 
was purchased by my father-in-law 
more than forty years ago, the inten-
tion was always to save it. Parting it 
out was never an option and multiple 
suitors were sent packing over the 
years. Sadly he passed without the 
chance to drive the car. To me restor-
ing this comes with responsibilities, 
having the car handed over to us did 

as well. We have to get it done and soon. At the very least I'd like my Mother-in-Law to have a go out on a 
country road, my intent, all the while her children are currently questioning my sanity. Spend all your 
spare cash to rebuild the car then hand the keys to someone who recently backed into the side of a 
parked transit bus? They may have point, but she'll get the keys anyway, maybe I'll follow in another car.  
 
Last week, at Ricks, I pulled everything but the 
transmission bolts. Two weeks from now I 
should be removing the drivetrain and the 
windows. Rick is fashioning up some mount-
ing points and the car will roll across the 
street on a dolly to have an initial pull on his 
neighbors frame rack soon thereafter. I'll docu-
ment what I can and pass along the progress in 
TubTimes as it happens.  
 
  PJ Bernard and Becky Gast 

    Registry— We Can Save Them All Contest 
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Where do we live? 
 

Our club  members are spread over a wide territory. That’s the reason why it is difficult to have events 

that everyone can attend. It’s just too long of a drive for many members. In an effort to understand 
where our members live and how we can plan events that will allow more members to attend during a 
year, I’ve found a map of the Northeast and was able to add a blue dot representing each member. The 
map shows that our 178 members are almost equally split north and south of the Mass Turnpike (I90). 

There are also 8 members who live outside of the map’s area.  
 

It may be interesting for you to see that there are other members living near you. If you want to find 
other members in your area, go to the club website and click on the “member services” tab.  Ed. T 
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 Porsche items For Sale/Wanted  

 
 
  

For Sale:  
 

A pair(2) of shoulder straps that rest softly on your shoulder- have 
   "P" name and logo- looks great in car.  $25.-- including shipping- 

    contact  -garyr356@aol.com 

 
 
 
 

                           For Sale: 
 

 1953 Oval Window VW Bug    
Pan off restoration, award winning Beatle.  Current NH safety inspection, ready for the road. 
Comes with a running spare 1100 CC engine, spare parts, and original sales window sticker.              

Asking  $21,000 
Jim Hannum   603-785-4048 

  

TYP356ne is not responsible for omissions, errors, misrepresentations, payments, etc relative to any 

classified advertisements.  Buy at you own risk!! Send all for sale and wanted items to 

 Ed Tobolski at tobolsed@verizon.net. These items will be run once unless renewed. 

mailto:-garyr356@aol.com
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Clothing- TYP356ne has an online store where you can order hats, polo 

shirts, canvas bags, and any other item that Land's End Business Outfitters 
carry in their inventory. The store address is: 
                                http://ces.landsend.com/TYP356ne  
 
You know it is our store because TYP356ne will appear in the upper left 
hand corner of the website. You can customize any of the items you pur-
chase with the black oval patch and/or the gold TYP356ne script. 
 
 
 

 
 

Name Tags - We have found a quality vendor that can make and 

ship you a personalized TYP356ne name badge. They are $8.50 each 
with the pin style attachment and $10.50 each with a magnetic attach-
ment, plus $3.95 postage. Note: the magnetic backing means you do not 
have to put pin holes in your TYP356ne polo shirt to wear your name 
badge.  
 
To order go to http://www.holmesstamp.com/category.aspx?

categoryid=207 and click on the TYP356ne name badge and it will take 

you through the process. Within a few days you will have your personalized TYP356ne name badge de-

livered right to your door. If you have any comments or questions contact Tom Gentz at 

tgentz@typ356ne.org. 

 

Club Grille Badge 
Club members can purchase the "Official Club Badge" for a cost of 

$35.00. It is a beautiful badge. Contact Peter Venuti at pvenu-

ti@typ356ne.org for further information. 

  

 

Club Items Available 

For more Club information visit the club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

Life’s too Short to drive Boring Cars!!! 

mailto:pvenuti@typ356ne.org
mailto:pvenuti@typ356ne.org
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TYP356ne – Club Sponsors 

Meister Restorations 

Owners: Rainer Cooney and Jerry Draco 
Location: Rt. 28, North Barnstead, NH 

Shipping (UPS etc) Address:1414 Suncook Valley Rd 
Center Barnstead, NH. 03225 

lton, NH. 038Tel: 603-776-3561 

Owner: George Nelson 
Tel: 617-333-0275 

E-Mail: ggn356@comcast.net 

For more Club information visit the club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

 Owner: Richard MacKoul 

220 Worcester St - Rt 122 

North Grafton, MA 

       Shop: (508) 839-2324    

  

   

Foreign Car Repairs 

Paint and Collision Experts 

Used Car Inventory 

mackoulscars.com 

Owner: Jim Mallette 
Toll Free: (877) 218-2195 

Fax: (978) 777-9985 
Email: stuttgartne@comcast.net 

www.stuttgartnortheast.com 

http://www.mackoulscars.com/
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.mackoulscars.com/
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm
mailto:stuttgartne@comcast.net
http://www.stuttgartnortheast.com/

